ATTACHMENT


PROJECT MILESTONES

Council Actions
On January 13, 2009, Council authorized a contract with Penfield & Smith (P&S), to prepare a study and conceptual design options for Sycamore Creek, between the Union Pacific Railroad Bridge and approximately 100 feet upstream of Indio Muerto Street.  

On February 23, 2010, Council authorized P&S to complete the final design services for creek channel widening between U.S. Highway 101 and Punta Gorda Street.

On October 4, 2011, Council approved an increase in appropriations and estimated revenues in the amount of $3,392,985 for the newly created Disaster Recovery Initiative (DRI) Fund.  This appropriation included $2,662,525 for the Project, $409,700 for San Pedro Creek Sewer Line Relocation, $250,000 for an update to the City’s Safety Element, and $70,760 for general administration. 

On December 6, 2011, Council authorized Drake Haglan and Associates (DHA) to complete final design services for the replacement of the Punta Gorda Street Bridge.
Grant Funding
On September 7, 2012, the City received notification from the California Department of Housing and Community Development of a conditional approval of the DRI grant funds in the total amount of $2,662,525, for creek channel widening and bridge replacement improvements.  The grant funds can only be used towards construction.  Favorable construction bids are anticipated, and the full grant fund amount may not be needed.
Discretionary Board Approval
On September 7, 2012, the Project received final design approval from the Architectural Board of Review. 
Encroachment Removals
On August 25, 2009, Council authorized the Public Works Director to terminate the Encroachment Permit (Agreement No. 16,786, Ordinance No. 4788) of Santa Barbara Green Mobile Home Park. On November 30, 2012, the Green Mobile Home Park finished removing and relocating the mobile home coaches away from the City’s creek right of way.

On September 28, 2012, the former Deluxe Mobile Home Park finished removing the remaining, dilapidated building that was located at the southeast corner of the vacant property, away from the City’s creek right of way.

